
 

September 8, 2022 

 

Daniel C. Goldner, Chairman  

New Hampshire Public Utilities Commission  

21 South Fruit Street 

Concord, NH 03301-2429 
 

Re: Docket No. DW 22-032 (Pennichuck Water Works, Inc.) 

 Request for Change in Rates 

 September 7, 2022, Technical Session Report  
 

Dear Chairman Goldner: 

 

Please accept the following report on behalf of the parties present at the technical session, 

held following the prehearing conference on September 7, 2022, in the above-referenced 

matter.  All parties to this docket were in attendance at the technical session, which 

includes the following: Pennichuck Water Works, Inc.; the Office of the Consumer 

Advocate; and the Department of Energy (DOE) (collectively the Parties). 

 

While the Parties engaged in meaningful discussion at yesterday’s technical session, 

which included the topic of submitting a proposed procedural schedule to the Public 

Utilities Commission for approval, the Parties agreed it would be more prudent to 

withhold submission of a finalized proposed procedural schedule until the Parties meet 

again in technical session on September 22, 2022.  The Parties anticipate that a proposed 

procedural schedule will be finalized and submitted for Commission approval no later 

than September 26, 2022. 

 

The Parties agreed, furthermore, that discovery would proceed in the interim.  At this 

time, the DOE intends to propound discovery today, September 8, 2022.  

 

Thank you for your attention to this matter.  

 
Sincerely, 

      /s/ Christopher R. Tuomala 

 

      Christopher R. Tuomala, Esq. 

 
 
COMMISSIONER 
Jared S. Chicoine 
 
 
DEPUTY COMMISSIONER 
Christopher J. Ellms, Jr.   
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